

Clacton County High School Sigma Sixth Tendring Weekly News



www.countyhigh.org.uk

parentnews@cchs.school

Summer Term 2025 | Issue 35 | Friday 20th June

Link to Weekly Notices

Year 11 Conclude their Summer Exams











After five dedicated years, our Year 11 students departed CCHS, marking a significant milestone in their academic journey. The emotional farewell began on Monday morning, following their final science exam. Students gathered to commemorate their time at CCHS, sharing memories and bidding goodbye to staff and classmates who are off to study elsewhere. While many of them will be continuing their studies at our Sigma Sixth Tendring campus next year, this isn't a final goodbye for a large number of the cohort. Year 11 students will reunite for their much-anticipated End of School Prom celebration in a couple of weeks. We extend our warmest wishes to all Year 11 students for their future endeavours.



Year 12 Art Students Learning on Location

Last week, our Year 12 Art and Photography students travelled to the lovely town of Aldeburgh on the Suffolk coast. Aldeburgh has several small, independent galleries, which the group spent time exploring. Some students took the opportunity to chat to the exhibiting artists and ask questions about their artwork and techniques; for many students, it was their first visit to an art gallery. The group also admired the Maggie Hambling sculpture on the beach before taking time to sketch and photograph the fishing boats and lobster pots. A great day out was had by all, topped off with awesome fish and chips, followed by ice-cream.



The CCHS Summer Musical 2025 - Thursday 10th to Saturday 12th July





'Oliver!' opens on the 10th July with shows nightly at 7pm, and matinee performance on Saturday 12th at 2pm Tickets are available on-line, priced £10 (Saturday matinee £7)





@clactoncountyhigh



CCHS Sports Stars Activity Weekend



Last weekend, sixty-two Year 8, 9, and 10 sports students enjoyed an action-packed weekend of activities at the PGL's Bawdsey Manor activity centre, on the banks of the River Deben near Woodbridge. After arriving on Friday afternoon, students settled into their accommodation and were soon playing games in the sunshine on the Manor's main lawn. The evening activity, a round-robin of games and challenges, was highly competitive and was followed later by a spectacular thunderstorm that kept many of the students awake into the early hours.









The following morning, it was time to start the programme of outward-bound activities. There were ten in total spread across Saturday, Sunday, and Monday morning: canoeing, archery, Jacob's Ladder high ropes, rifle shooting, climbing, and the 'Leap of Faith' challenge. Students also had the opportunity to enjoy the zip-line, giant swing, and play archery-tag, which was voted the most popular activity across the weekend. The students dived straight into the activities. Some really had to push their boundaries, way outside their comfort zones, but with perseverance and determination, every single student came away with a real sense of achievement.









Many thanks to all our PGL students 2025! All of you were awesome, and we hope that the memories made last weekend will remain with you. A special 'Thank You' also to all the staff who gave up their entire weekend to enable the students to have such a fantastic experience. See our photo gallery for many more photos of the PGL Residential 2025









T Level Health Students Set to Begin Hospital Placement at Colchester

We are incredibly proud of our Year 12 T Level Health (Adult Nursing) students, who are about to take the next exciting step in their journey towards a career in healthcare. Over the coming weeks, these dedicated students will be completing a four-week work experience placement on the wards at Colchester Hospital, part of the East Suffolk and North Essex NHS Foundation Trust (ESNEFT). In preparation for their placement, the students have received their official uniforms, marking a significant milestone as they prepare to step into real clinical environments. They have also completed pre-placement training, including manual handling, basic life-saving and a thorough induction course delivered by experienced members of the ESNEFT



nursing team. These placements provide a unique opportunity for students to shadow healthcare professionals, interact with patients, and gain first-hand insight into the demands and rewards of working within the NHS. It's a vital part of their T Level course, bridging the gap between classroom learning and the realities of the healthcare profession. We wish them all the best as they begin this invaluable experience, and we look forward to hearing all about their time on the wards!

@clactoncountyhigh

Celebrating Student Success

Attendance Weekly Golden Ticket Awards – Data from the final week of the Autumn Term

100% Attendance prize draw - one student from each form group wins a 'Golden Attendance Ticket', allowing them to skip to the front of the Clouds food servery queue on a day of their choice.

Congratulations to.....



Year 7

Eliza Bailey, Frankie Berkley, Ryder Burgess, Harry Clarke, Ethan, Gracie Hodgson, Gracie Key, Leah McCaughey, Abel Shyjith, Albie Welham, Jack Westbrook and Lacey Winslet



Year 8

Henry Adebara, Marnie Andrews, Phoebe Dhaine, Harrison Diwell, Levi Ellis, Freddy Hurrell, Riley Mason, Harley Partner, Louise Simenok, Elodie Soper, Evie Verbaan and Jack Woodward



Year 9

Finlay Caffull, Finley Coburn, Jason Eversden, Kelsey Gray, Jessica Hall, George Hall, Poppy Hughes, Bella Jones, Shane Marin, Benedict Tobi-Delly, Anna Turner and Veronica Warren



Ameera, Grace Brogan, Kieran Burnell, Ronnie, Aiden Denwood, Ruby Gittings, Alexis Hunt, Summer Jenkins, Bae Madden, Amelia Norris and Harry Offord

Weekly Proud Awards

The top students in each year group who attained the most PROUD+ points earnt during the final week of last term and also had 100% attendance alphabetically) – Each year group winner collects the top prize of an amazing £5 Amazon voucher.



Year 7

Tianna Beevor, Oliver Cole, Alfie Crowhurst, Millie Franklin, Mohammad Mohammad, Poppy Pryor, Benjamin, George Toms, Lacie Watson-Abbs and Dulcie Westbrook

Winner - Poppy

Year 8

Winner - Ethan Stocks

Year 9

Rachel Bird, Sam Brown, Archie Chaney, Rebecca Jinks, Samuel King, Edna Lee, Sophie Lee, Oliver Reader and Lily Warrior Winner - Samuel

Year 10

Elliott Bailey, Laura Kukulka, Joanna Nyautore, Izabelle Packford and Connor Partridge Winner - Joanna



